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Chair McKelvey, Vice Chair Gabbard, and members of the committee, thank you for the 
opportunity to submit comments on House Bill 1187, HD1. The State Procurement Office (SPO) 
supports the intent of this bill to phase in a ban on state departments and administratively 
attached agencies from purchasing imported flowers and lei.  

HB1187, HD1, provides a structured transition for state agencies to align purchasing policies 
with sustainability goals while supporting local businesses. By phasing in procurement 
requirements over time, the bill allows state agencies to plan for and integrate local sourcing 
into their procurement processes. This gradual shift ensures that agencies can comply with the 
new requirements efficiently while fostering partnerships with local suppliers. Additionally, 
prioritizing locally grown products enhances supply chain resilience, mitigates risks associated 
with external market disruptions, and contributes to the long-term economic stability of the state. 

However, SPO acknowledges a potential challenge in ensuring compliance with this measure. 
State departments and agencies will need a clear and practical method to verify the origin of 
flowers and lei purchased under the procurement process. To address this, we recommend that 
vendors be required to include a label or certification indicating that the plant materials used in 
their products are locally grown. This labeling requirement would enhance transparency, 
simplify procurement decisions, and support agencies in meeting the bill’s requirements. 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony in support of HB1187, HD1. 
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